Chichester Youth Association

PO Box 394
Epsom, NH 03234
www.ChichesterYouth.com

Clark Thorne - President
Robyn Eldredge - Vice President
Brian May - Treasurer
Maryellen Fish - Secretary
Joe Breesaw - Member at Large

Chichester Youth Association Saturday February 6, 2021 6:30pm via Zoom (Video Conference)

Attendance: Clark Thorne, Brian May, Steve Burris, Jon Rokeh, and Maryellen Fish

Approval Of The Minutes: On a motion made by Brian May seconded by Steve Burris the minutes from January 10, 2021 meeting were approved with all members in favor.

Treasurer's Report: Checking account balance is \$2594.98. Savings Account Balance is \$12913.95. On a motion made by Steve Burris, second by Clark Thorne, the Treasurer's Report was approved with all members in favor.

Commissioners' Report:

- Baseball-
 - League meeting occurred (Alton, Loudon, Epsom, Pittsfield, Barnstead, Gilmanton)
 - Another league meeting scheduled end of February (will talk about scheduling)
 - Gary Noye will do baseball schedule again
 - We can start figuring out coaches when registrations come in (Due 3/7/2021 Late date 3/14/2021)
 - Follow Covid-19 guidelines from Babe Ruth
 - Update website to show 2021 for guidelines
 - Plan field Clean up day at next meeting
 - League Willing to let 12 year olds in Minors if not ready for majors after not playing last year
 - Game time estimations: Weekdays: 5:45. Weekends: 11am, 2pm, 5pm (scheduling will be determined at next League Meeting)
 - Steve will share summary of League minutes when he receives it
 - Umpire fee is raised to \$60/ game this year
 - Look into renting time at Concord Sports Center (exit 17 Concord) for Rookies, MInors, Majors and Softball 1-2 sessions before we can get out on the field. End of March

- Steve will reach out this week to find out about availability.
- Possible other spot if needed (new place near Hooksett)
- Check to see who has credits from 2020 season
- Brian will look into what we paid last year to League to figure out what we owe for this year.
- Softball
- Clark will reach out to Kristy to make sure she is reaching out to Softball League contacts
- Talk to league about age ranges for skill level missing season
- Be sure Kristy is communicating with appropriate channels
- Baseball Registration due March 7th, 2021 (late date March 14, 2021)

Soccer

- Jon got cards from Jorghet to hand out for Caramba Summer Soccer camp(Carpenter Park)
- We will send cards via email and post on website, send to other town commissioners
- Add online registration for Soccer this year

0

Snack Shack:

Volunteer still needed for Snack Shack Coordinator

Equipment Manager:

N/A

Fundraising:

• We will discuss options in March.

Other Business:

- Online Registration form approved for 2021 Baseball/Softball Season
- Robyn will coordinate field maintenance with Merrill Construction

Adjournment: A motion was made by Clark to adjourn the meeting; it was seconded by Brian with all members in favor.

The next scheduled meeting will be held on Sunday, March 14 at 6:30 Via Zoom